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Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX8/08 the Director of Corporate Services reported (CORP.92/07) on a draft Partnership Policy.  He informed Members that working in partnership had become central to the work of modern Local Authorities in helping Authorities to achieve wider strategic objectives and the Council had recognised that effective partnership working should enhance the Council's capacity to deliver services to the community more efficiently and effectively and could also be an important tool in support of the Council's Community Leadership role.

The Director added that, in order to determine best practice, contact had been made with several leading Authorities to assess their approach to partnerships.  However, it was evident that there was a clear lack of general guidance for Authorities on these matters, which meant it was necessary for Authorities to devise their own in-house styles.

The revised Partnership Policy sought to enhance the Community Leadership role by recognising partnership working as a key driver of improvement in this area and also sought to ensure that there was transparency in decision making, investment and commitment in relation to partnership working for stakeholder organisations and individuals outside the Council.   The Director added that the Report had been considered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 21 February 2008.  The Vice Chairman drew the Executive's attention to the extract from the Minutes of that meeting which had been circulated.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee had welcomed the Policy, subject to an amendment of paragraph 1.15 to show that partnership activity should be monitored and reported to the Members, as well as Executive.

Members in considering the report noted that the names of some of the partnerships in Appendix B(1) required some amendments and there would also be a need to delete some of the partnerships in Appendix B(1) and B(2) as the partnership arrangements came to an end.  

The Head of Revenues and Benefits Services agreed that he would investigate the possibility of monitoring the end dates of significant partnerships.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

(1)
That the City Council be recommended to adopt the revised Partnership Policy, as attached to Report CORP.92/07.

(2)
That the Head of Revenues and Benefits Services arrange to update the names of partnerships in Appendix B(1) - (4) to reflect the current arrangements and also investigate the possibility of monitoring end dates for those partnerships to ensure that the Corporate Partnership Policy remained up to date and current.

Reasons for Decision

The Council's Partnership Policy has been revised to incorporate the necessary improvements identified in the 2006 Use of Resources Assessment and the Audit Services Review, which concerned the effectiveness of the controls surrounding the Council's partnership monitoring arrangements.







